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April 7, 2023 
 
The Honorable Maria Cantwell 
United States Senate 
511 Hart Senate Office Building 
Washington D.C. 20510 
 

Dear Senator Cantwell: 

As I begin my new term as Chair of the Sound Transit Board of Directors, I am grateful 
for the record federal support you helped deliver for the Puget Sound region’s critical 
transportation needs in the 117th Congress. On behalf of the Sound Transit Board, I ask 
for your continued support to expand the region’s much-needed transit system. In the 
next few years, Sound Transit will more than double the region’s light rail system from 
26 miles to 62 miles. Later expansions are set to expand the light rail system to 116 miles 
while establishing new Stride bus rapid transit services along the north, east and south 
sides of Lake Washington and improve Sounder rail service. 
 
As the FY 2024 appropriations cycle begins in Congress, Sound Transit is asking for you 
to support robust funding once again for the Federal Transit Administration’s (FTA) 
Capital Investment Grant (CIG) program, especially for our remaining light rail 
extension with a CIG Full Funding Grant Agreement (FFGA), Lynnwood Link.   
 
You, along with the other members of the Puget Sound delegation, worked to ensure that 
the CIG program received record funding through the enactment of the Bipartisan 
Infrastructure Law. We are grateful that the Biden Administration in its FY 2024 budget 
request for FTA proposes to accelerate more than $150 million of federal support for the 
Lynnwood Link FFGA. Combined with last year’s accelerated funding, this will create 
more than $40 million in borrowing savings for regional taxpayers that can be applied to 
other voter-approved extensions to places like Tacoma, Everett, West Seattle, Ballard, 
South Kirkland, and Issaquah.  
 
The proposed FY 2024 budget proposes $250,746,299 in funding for the Lynnwood 
Link Extension. If fully funded, this will pay off the federal commitment three years 
sooner than the planned 2028 timeframe.  
 
As we explore additional partnerships with the FTA, we look forward to working with 
you to also ensure that the historic CIG funding provided in the BIL is used to accelerate 
federal funding for projects early in the CIG pipeline. Sound Transit plans to secure 
FFGAs for four Link extensions: West Seattle and Ballard Link Extensions, Tacoma 
Dome Link, and Everett Link. Congress should work to provide federal support for 
projects like these earlier in the CIG process, rather than waiting until a project has  
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FTA’s engineering approval. Early CIG funding saves significant financing costs and would also help complete 
FFGA appropriations closer to the opening of service, rather than years after construction is completed and revenue 
service has begun. That is why we have requested that you support the authorized CIG funding level of $3 billion 
with $250 million specifically allocated to New Starts projects that may become ready for construction funding 
during FY 2024 and/or planning and design grants. 
  
Without a doubt, your continued leadership in securing funding to support our federal partnership is vital to our 
continued progress in implementing the regional system as approved by the voters.  
 
Thank you for all you do for transportation and the State of Washington.  On behalf of the Sound Transit Board, we 
appreciate your strong leadership.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dow Constantine 
King County Executive 
 
 
 
 
cc:  Sound Transit Board of Directors 

Julie Timm, Chief Executive Officer 
Ann McNeil, Chief Government & Community Relations Officer 
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April 7, 2023 
 
The Honorable Patty Murray 
United States Senate 
154 Russell Senate Office Building 
Washington D.C. 20510 
 

Dear Senator Murray: 

As I begin my new term as Chair of the Sound Transit Board of Directors, I am grateful 
for the record federal support you helped deliver for the Puget Sound region’s critical 
transportation needs in the 117th Congress. On behalf of the Sound Transit Board, I ask 
for your continued support to expand the region’s much-needed transit system. In the 
next few years, Sound Transit will more than double the region’s light rail system from 
26 miles to 62 miles. Later expansions are set to expand the light rail system to 116 miles 
while establishing new Stride bus rapid transit services along the north, east and south 
sides of Lake Washington and improve Sounder rail service. 
 
As the FY 2024 appropriations cycle begins in Congress, Sound Transit is asking for you 
to support robust funding once again for the Federal Transit Administration’s (FTA) 
Capital Investment Grant (CIG) program, especially for our remaining light rail 
extension with a CIG Full Funding Grant Agreement (FFGA), Lynnwood Link.   
 
You, along with the other members of the Puget Sound delegation, worked to ensure that 
the CIG program received record funding through the enactment of the Bipartisan 
Infrastructure Law. We are grateful that the Biden Administration in its FY 2024 budget 
request for FTA proposes to accelerate more than $150 million of federal support for the 
Lynnwood Link FFGA. Combined with last year’s accelerated funding, this will create 
more than $40 million in borrowing savings for regional taxpayers that can be applied to 
other voter-approved extensions to places like Tacoma, Everett, West Seattle, Ballard, 
South Kirkland, and Issaquah.  
 
The proposed FY 2024 budget proposes $250,746,299 in funding for the Lynnwood 
Link Extension. If fully funded, this will pay off the federal commitment three years 
sooner than the planned 2028 timeframe.  
 
As we explore additional partnerships with the FTA, we look forward to working with 
you to also ensure that the historic CIG funding provided in the BIL is used to accelerate 
federal funding for projects early in the CIG pipeline. Sound Transit plans to secure 
FFGAs for four Link extensions: West Seattle and Ballard Link Extensions, Tacoma 
Dome Link, and Everett Link. Congress should work to provide federal support for 
projects like these earlier in the CIG process, rather than waiting until a project has  
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FTA’s engineering approval. Early CIG funding saves significant financing costs and would also help complete 
FFGA appropriations closer to the opening of service, rather than years after construction is completed and revenue 
service has begun. That is why we have requested that you support the authorized CIG funding level of $3 billion 
with $250 million specifically allocated to New Starts projects that may become ready for construction funding 
during FY 2024 and/or planning and design grants. 
  
Without a doubt, your continued leadership in securing funding to support our federal partnership is vital to our 
continued progress in implementing the regional system as approved by the voters.  
 
Thank you for all you do for transportation and the State of Washington.  On behalf of the Sound Transit Board, we 
appreciate your strong leadership.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dow Constantine 
King County Executive 
 
 
 
 
cc:  Sound Transit Board of Directors 

Julie Timm, Chief Executive Officer 
Ann McNeil, Chief Government & Community Relations Officer 
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April 7, 2023 
 
The Honorable Suzan DelBene 
United States House of Representatives 
2330 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington D.C. 20515 
 

Dear Representative DelBene: 

As I begin my new term as Chair of the Sound Transit Board of Directors, I am grateful 
for the record federal support you helped deliver for the Puget Sound region’s critical 
transportation needs in the 117th Congress. On behalf of the Sound Transit Board, I ask 
for your continued support to expand the region’s much-needed transit system. In the 
next few years, Sound Transit will more than double the region’s light rail system from 
26 miles to 62 miles. Later expansions are set to expand the light rail system to 116 miles 
while establishing new Stride bus rapid transit services along the north, east and south 
sides of Lake Washington and improve Sounder rail service. 
 
As the FY 2024 appropriations cycle begins in Congress, Sound Transit is asking for you 
to support robust funding once again for the Federal Transit Administration’s (FTA) 
Capital Investment Grant (CIG) program, especially for our remaining light rail 
extension with a CIG Full Funding Grant Agreement (FFGA), Lynnwood Link.   
 
You, along with the other members of the Puget Sound delegation, worked to ensure that 
the CIG program received record funding through the enactment of the Bipartisan 
Infrastructure Law. We are grateful that the Biden Administration in its FY 2024 budget 
request for FTA proposes to accelerate more than $150 million of federal support for the 
Lynnwood Link FFGA. Combined with last year’s accelerated funding, this will create 
more than $40 million in borrowing savings for regional taxpayers that can be applied to 
other voter-approved extensions to places like Tacoma, Everett, West Seattle, Ballard, 
South Kirkland, and Issaquah.  
 
The proposed FY 2024 budget proposes $250,746,299 in funding for the Lynnwood 
Link Extension. If fully funded, this will pay off the federal commitment three years 
sooner than the planned 2028 timeframe.  
 
As we explore additional partnerships with the FTA, we look forward to working with 
you to also ensure that the historic CIG funding provided in the BIL is used to accelerate 
federal funding for projects early in the CIG pipeline. Sound Transit plans to secure 
FFGAs for four Link extensions: West Seattle and Ballard Link Extensions, Tacoma 
Dome Link, and Everett Link. Congress should work to provide federal support for 
projects like these earlier in the CIG process, rather than waiting until a project has  
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FTA’s engineering approval. Early CIG funding saves significant financing costs and would also help complete 
FFGA appropriations closer to the opening of service, rather than years after construction is completed and revenue 
service has begun. That is why we have requested that you support the authorized CIG funding level of $3 billion 
with $250 million specifically allocated to New Starts projects that may become ready for construction funding 
during FY 2024 and/or planning and design grants. 
  
Without a doubt, your continued leadership in securing funding to support our federal partnership is vital to our 
continued progress in implementing the regional system as approved by the voters.  
 
Thank you for all you do for transportation and the State of Washington.  On behalf of the Sound Transit Board, we 
appreciate your strong leadership.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dow Constantine 
King County Executive 
 
 
 
 
cc:  Sound Transit Board of Directors 

Julie Timm, Chief Executive Officer 
Ann McNeil, Chief Government & Community Relations Officer 
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April 7, 2023 
 
The Honorable Pramila Jayapal 
United States House of Representatives 
2346 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington D.C. 20515 
 

Dear Representative Jayapal: 

As I begin my new term as Chair of the Sound Transit Board of Directors, I am grateful 
for the record federal support you helped deliver for the Puget Sound region’s critical 
transportation needs in the 117th Congress. On behalf of the Sound Transit Board, I ask 
for your continued support to expand the region’s much-needed transit system. In the 
next few years, Sound Transit will more than double the region’s light rail system from 
26 miles to 62 miles. Later expansions are set to expand the light rail system to 116 miles 
while establishing new Stride bus rapid transit services along the north, east and south 
sides of Lake Washington and improve Sounder rail service. 
 
As the FY 2024 appropriations cycle begins in Congress, Sound Transit is asking for you 
to support robust funding once again for the Federal Transit Administration’s (FTA) 
Capital Investment Grant (CIG) program, especially for our remaining light rail 
extension with a CIG Full Funding Grant Agreement (FFGA), Lynnwood Link.   
 
You, along with the other members of the Puget Sound delegation, worked to ensure that 
the CIG program received record funding through the enactment of the Bipartisan 
Infrastructure Law. We are grateful that the Biden Administration in its FY 2024 budget 
request for FTA proposes to accelerate more than $150 million of federal support for the 
Lynnwood Link FFGA. Combined with last year’s accelerated funding, this will create 
more than $40 million in borrowing savings for regional taxpayers that can be applied to 
other voter-approved extensions to places like Tacoma, Everett, West Seattle, Ballard, 
South Kirkland, and Issaquah.  
 
The proposed FY 2024 budget proposes $250,746,299 in funding for the Lynnwood 
Link Extension. If fully funded, this will pay off the federal commitment three years 
sooner than the planned 2028 timeframe.  
 
As we explore additional partnerships with the FTA, we look forward to working with 
you to also ensure that the historic CIG funding provided in the BIL is used to accelerate 
federal funding for projects early in the CIG pipeline. Sound Transit plans to secure 
FFGAs for four Link extensions: West Seattle and Ballard Link Extensions, Tacoma 
Dome Link, and Everett Link. Congress should work to provide federal support for 
projects like these earlier in the CIG process, rather than waiting until a project has  
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FTA’s engineering approval. Early CIG funding saves significant financing costs and would also help complete 
FFGA appropriations closer to the opening of service, rather than years after construction is completed and revenue 
service has begun. That is why we have requested that you support the authorized CIG funding level of $3 billion 
with $250 million specifically allocated to New Starts projects that may become ready for construction funding 
during FY 2024 and/or planning and design grants. 
  
Without a doubt, your continued leadership in securing funding to support our federal partnership is vital to our 
continued progress in implementing the regional system as approved by the voters.  
 
Thank you for all you do for transportation and the State of Washington.  On behalf of the Sound Transit Board, we 
appreciate your strong leadership.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dow Constantine 
King County Executive 
 
 
 
 
cc:  Sound Transit Board of Directors 

Julie Timm, Chief Executive Officer 
Ann McNeil, Chief Government & Community Relations Officer 
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April 7, 2023 
 
The Honorable Derek Kilmer 
United States House of Representatives 
1126 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington D.C. 20515 
 

Dear Representative Kilmer: 

As I begin my new term as Chair of the Sound Transit Board of Directors, I am grateful 
for the record federal support you helped deliver for the Puget Sound region’s critical 
transportation needs in the 117th Congress. On behalf of the Sound Transit Board, I ask 
for your continued support to expand the region’s much-needed transit system. In the 
next few years, Sound Transit will more than double the region’s light rail system from 
26 miles to 62 miles. Later expansions are set to expand the light rail system to 116 miles 
while establishing new Stride bus rapid transit services along the north, east and south 
sides of Lake Washington and improve Sounder rail service. 
 
As the FY 2024 appropriations cycle begins in Congress, Sound Transit is asking for you 
to support robust funding once again for the Federal Transit Administration’s (FTA) 
Capital Investment Grant (CIG) program, especially for our remaining light rail 
extension with a CIG Full Funding Grant Agreement (FFGA), Lynnwood Link.   
 
You, along with the other members of the Puget Sound delegation, worked to ensure that 
the CIG program received record funding through the enactment of the Bipartisan 
Infrastructure Law. We are grateful that the Biden Administration in its FY 2024 budget 
request for FTA proposes to accelerate more than $150 million of federal support for the 
Lynnwood Link FFGA. Combined with last year’s accelerated funding, this will create 
more than $40 million in borrowing savings for regional taxpayers that can be applied to 
other voter-approved extensions to places like Tacoma, Everett, West Seattle, Ballard, 
South Kirkland, and Issaquah.  
 
The proposed FY 2024 budget proposes $250,746,299 in funding for the Lynnwood 
Link Extension. If fully funded, this will pay off the federal commitment three years 
sooner than the planned 2028 timeframe.  
 
As we explore additional partnerships with the FTA, we look forward to working with 
you to also ensure that the historic CIG funding provided in the BIL is used to accelerate 
federal funding for projects early in the CIG pipeline. Sound Transit plans to secure 
FFGAs for four Link extensions: West Seattle and Ballard Link Extensions, Tacoma 
Dome Link, and Everett Link. Congress should work to provide federal support for 
projects like these earlier in the CIG process, rather than waiting until a project has  
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FTA’s engineering approval. Early CIG funding saves significant financing costs and would also help complete 
FFGA appropriations closer to the opening of service, rather than years after construction is completed and revenue 
service has begun. That is why we have requested that you support the authorized CIG funding level of $3 billion 
with $250 million specifically allocated to New Starts projects that may become ready for construction funding 
during FY 2024 and/or planning and design grants. 
  
Without a doubt, your continued leadership in securing funding to support our federal partnership is vital to our 
continued progress in implementing the regional system as approved by the voters.  
 
Thank you for all you do for transportation and the State of Washington.  On behalf of the Sound Transit Board, we 
appreciate your strong leadership.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dow Constantine 
King County Executive 
 
 
 
 
cc:  Sound Transit Board of Directors 

Julie Timm, Chief Executive Officer 
Ann McNeil, Chief Government & Community Relations Officer 
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April 7, 2023 
 
The Honorable Rick Larsen 
United States House of Representatives 
2163 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington D.C. 20515 
 

Dear Representative Larsen: 

As I begin my new term as Chair of the Sound Transit Board of Directors, I am grateful 
for the record federal support you helped deliver for the Puget Sound region’s critical 
transportation needs in the 117th Congress. On behalf of the Sound Transit Board, I ask 
for your continued support to expand the region’s much-needed transit system. In the 
next few years, Sound Transit will more than double the region’s light rail system from 
26 miles to 62 miles. Later expansions are set to expand the light rail system to 116 miles 
while establishing new Stride bus rapid transit services along the north, east and south 
sides of Lake Washington and improve Sounder rail service. 
 
As the FY 2024 appropriations cycle begins in Congress, Sound Transit is asking for you 
to support robust funding once again for the Federal Transit Administration’s (FTA) 
Capital Investment Grant (CIG) program, especially for our remaining light rail 
extension with a CIG Full Funding Grant Agreement (FFGA), Lynnwood Link.   
 
You, along with the other members of the Puget Sound delegation, worked to ensure that 
the CIG program received record funding through the enactment of the Bipartisan 
Infrastructure Law. We are grateful that the Biden Administration in its FY 2024 budget 
request for FTA proposes to accelerate more than $150 million of federal support for the 
Lynnwood Link FFGA. Combined with last year’s accelerated funding, this will create 
more than $40 million in borrowing savings for regional taxpayers that can be applied to 
other voter-approved extensions to places like Tacoma, Everett, West Seattle, Ballard, 
South Kirkland, and Issaquah.  
 
The proposed FY 2024 budget proposes $250,746,299 in funding for the Lynnwood 
Link Extension. If fully funded, this will pay off the federal commitment three years 
sooner than the planned 2028 timeframe.  
 
As we explore additional partnerships with the FTA, we look forward to working with 
you to also ensure that the historic CIG funding provided in the BIL is used to accelerate 
federal funding for projects early in the CIG pipeline. Sound Transit plans to secure 
FFGAs for four Link extensions: West Seattle and Ballard Link Extensions, Tacoma 
Dome Link, and Everett Link. Congress should work to provide federal support for 
projects like these earlier in the CIG process, rather than waiting until a project has  
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FTA’s engineering approval. Early CIG funding saves significant financing costs and would also help complete 
FFGA appropriations closer to the opening of service, rather than years after construction is completed and revenue 
service has begun. That is why we have requested that you support the authorized CIG funding level of $3 billion 
with $250 million specifically allocated to New Starts projects that may become ready for construction funding 
during FY 2024 and/or planning and design grants. 
  
Without a doubt, your continued leadership in securing funding to support our federal partnership is vital to our 
continued progress in implementing the regional system as approved by the voters.  
 
Thank you for all you do for transportation and the State of Washington.  On behalf of the Sound Transit Board, we 
appreciate your strong leadership.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dow Constantine 
King County Executive 
 
 
 
 
cc:  Sound Transit Board of Directors 

Julie Timm, Chief Executive Officer 
Ann McNeil, Chief Government & Community Relations Officer 
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April 7, 2023 
 
The Honorable Kim Schrier 
United States House of Representatives 
1110 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington D.C. 20515 
 

Dear Representative Schrier: 

As I begin my new term as Chair of the Sound Transit Board of Directors, I am grateful 
for the record federal support you helped deliver for the Puget Sound region’s critical 
transportation needs in the 117th Congress. On behalf of the Sound Transit Board, I ask 
for your continued support to expand the region’s much-needed transit system. In the 
next few years, Sound Transit will more than double the region’s light rail system from 
26 miles to 62 miles. Later expansions are set to expand the light rail system to 116 miles 
while establishing new Stride bus rapid transit services along the north, east and south 
sides of Lake Washington and improve Sounder rail service. 
 
As the FY 2024 appropriations cycle begins in Congress, Sound Transit is asking for you 
to support robust funding once again for the Federal Transit Administration’s (FTA) 
Capital Investment Grant (CIG) program, especially for our remaining light rail 
extension with a CIG Full Funding Grant Agreement (FFGA), Lynnwood Link.   
 
You, along with the other members of the Puget Sound delegation, worked to ensure that 
the CIG program received record funding through the enactment of the Bipartisan 
Infrastructure Law. We are grateful that the Biden Administration in its FY 2024 budget 
request for FTA proposes to accelerate more than $150 million of federal support for the 
Lynnwood Link FFGA. Combined with last year’s accelerated funding, this will create 
more than $40 million in borrowing savings for regional taxpayers that can be applied to 
other voter-approved extensions to places like Tacoma, Everett, West Seattle, Ballard, 
South Kirkland, and Issaquah.  
 
The proposed FY 2024 budget proposes $250,746,299 in funding for the Lynnwood 
Link Extension. If fully funded, this will pay off the federal commitment three years 
sooner than the planned 2028 timeframe.  
 
As we explore additional partnerships with the FTA, we look forward to working with 
you to also ensure that the historic CIG funding provided in the BIL is used to accelerate 
federal funding for projects early in the CIG pipeline. Sound Transit plans to secure 
FFGAs for four Link extensions: West Seattle and Ballard Link Extensions, Tacoma 
Dome Link, and Everett Link. Congress should work to provide federal support for 
projects like these earlier in the CIG process, rather than waiting until a project has  
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FTA’s engineering approval. Early CIG funding saves significant financing costs and would also help complete 
FFGA appropriations closer to the opening of service, rather than years after construction is completed and revenue 
service has begun. That is why we have requested that you support the authorized CIG funding level of $3 billion 
with $250 million specifically allocated to New Starts projects that may become ready for construction funding 
during FY 2024 and/or planning and design grants. 
  
Without a doubt, your continued leadership in securing funding to support our federal partnership is vital to our 
continued progress in implementing the regional system as approved by the voters.  
 
Thank you for all you do for transportation and the State of Washington.  On behalf of the Sound Transit Board, we 
appreciate your strong leadership.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dow Constantine 
King County Executive 
 
 
 
 
cc:  Sound Transit Board of Directors 

Julie Timm, Chief Executive Officer 
Ann McNeil, Chief Government & Community Relations Officer 
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April 7, 2023 
 
The Honorable Adam Smith 
United States House of Representatives 
2264 Rayburn House Office Building 
Washington D.C. 20515 
 

Dear Representative Smith: 

As I begin my new term as Chair of the Sound Transit Board of Directors, I am grateful 
for the record federal support you helped deliver for the Puget Sound region’s critical 
transportation needs in the 117th Congress. On behalf of the Sound Transit Board, I ask 
for your continued support to expand the region’s much-needed transit system. In the 
next few years, Sound Transit will more than double the region’s light rail system from 
26 miles to 62 miles. Later expansions are set to expand the light rail system to 116 miles 
while establishing new Stride bus rapid transit services along the north, east and south 
sides of Lake Washington and improve Sounder rail service. 
 
As the FY 2024 appropriations cycle begins in Congress, Sound Transit is asking for you 
to support robust funding once again for the Federal Transit Administration’s (FTA) 
Capital Investment Grant (CIG) program, especially for our remaining light rail 
extension with a CIG Full Funding Grant Agreement (FFGA), Lynnwood Link.   
 
You, along with the other members of the Puget Sound delegation, worked to ensure that 
the CIG program received record funding through the enactment of the Bipartisan 
Infrastructure Law. We are grateful that the Biden Administration in its FY 2024 budget 
request for FTA proposes to accelerate more than $150 million of federal support for the 
Lynnwood Link FFGA. Combined with last year’s accelerated funding, this will create 
more than $40 million in borrowing savings for regional taxpayers that can be applied to 
other voter-approved extensions to places like Tacoma, Everett, West Seattle, Ballard, 
South Kirkland, and Issaquah.  
 
The proposed FY 2024 budget proposes $250,746,299 in funding for the Lynnwood 
Link Extension. If fully funded, this will pay off the federal commitment three years 
sooner than the planned 2028 timeframe.  
 
As we explore additional partnerships with the FTA, we look forward to working with 
you to also ensure that the historic CIG funding provided in the BIL is used to accelerate 
federal funding for projects early in the CIG pipeline. Sound Transit plans to secure 
FFGAs for four Link extensions: West Seattle and Ballard Link Extensions, Tacoma 
Dome Link, and Everett Link. Congress should work to provide federal support for 
projects like these earlier in the CIG process, rather than waiting until a project has  
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FTA’s engineering approval. Early CIG funding saves significant financing costs and would also help complete 
FFGA appropriations closer to the opening of service, rather than years after construction is completed and revenue 
service has begun. That is why we have requested that you support the authorized CIG funding level of $3 billion 
with $250 million specifically allocated to New Starts projects that may become ready for construction funding 
during FY 2024 and/or planning and design grants. 
  
Without a doubt, your continued leadership in securing funding to support our federal partnership is vital to our 
continued progress in implementing the regional system as approved by the voters.  
 
Thank you for all you do for transportation and the State of Washington.  On behalf of the Sound Transit Board, we 
appreciate your strong leadership.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dow Constantine 
King County Executive 
 
 
 
 
cc:  Sound Transit Board of Directors 

Julie Timm, Chief Executive Officer 
Ann McNeil, Chief Government & Community Relations Officer 
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April 7, 2023 
 
The Honorable Marilyn Strickland 
United States House of Representatives 
1708 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington D.C. 20515 
 

Dear Representative Strickland: 

As I begin my new term as Chair of the Sound Transit Board of Directors, I am grateful 
for the record federal support you helped deliver for the Puget Sound region’s critical 
transportation needs in the 117th Congress. On behalf of the Sound Transit Board, I ask 
for your continued support to expand the region’s much-needed transit system. In the 
next few years, Sound Transit will more than double the region’s light rail system from 
26 miles to 62 miles. Later expansions are set to expand the light rail system to 116 miles 
while establishing new Stride bus rapid transit services along the north, east and south 
sides of Lake Washington and improve Sounder rail service. 
 
As the FY 2024 appropriations cycle begins in Congress, Sound Transit is asking for you 
to support robust funding once again for the Federal Transit Administration’s (FTA) 
Capital Investment Grant (CIG) program, especially for our remaining light rail 
extension with a CIG Full Funding Grant Agreement (FFGA), Lynnwood Link.   
 
You, along with the other members of the Puget Sound delegation, worked to ensure that 
the CIG program received record funding through the enactment of the Bipartisan 
Infrastructure Law. We are grateful that the Biden Administration in its FY 2024 budget 
request for FTA proposes to accelerate more than $150 million of federal support for the 
Lynnwood Link FFGA. Combined with last year’s accelerated funding, this will create 
more than $40 million in borrowing savings for regional taxpayers that can be applied to 
other voter-approved extensions to places like Tacoma, Everett, West Seattle, Ballard, 
South Kirkland, and Issaquah.  
 
The proposed FY 2024 budget proposes $250,746,299 in funding for the Lynnwood 
Link Extension. If fully funded, this will pay off the federal commitment three years 
sooner than the planned 2028 timeframe.  
 
As we explore additional partnerships with the FTA, we look forward to working with 
you to also ensure that the historic CIG funding provided in the BIL is used to accelerate 
federal funding for projects early in the CIG pipeline. Sound Transit plans to secure 
FFGAs for four Link extensions: West Seattle and Ballard Link Extensions, Tacoma 
Dome Link, and Everett Link. Congress should work to provide federal support for 
projects like these earlier in the CIG process, rather than waiting until a project has  
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FTA’s engineering approval. Early CIG funding saves significant financing costs and would also help complete 
FFGA appropriations closer to the opening of service, rather than years after construction is completed and revenue 
service has begun. That is why we have requested that you support the authorized CIG funding level of $3 billion 
with $250 million specifically allocated to New Starts projects that may become ready for construction funding 
during FY 2024 and/or planning and design grants. 
  
Without a doubt, your continued leadership in securing funding to support our federal partnership is vital to our 
continued progress in implementing the regional system as approved by the voters.  
 
Thank you for all you do for transportation and the State of Washington.  On behalf of the Sound Transit Board, we 
appreciate your strong leadership.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Dow Constantine 
King County Executive 
 
 
 
 
cc:  Sound Transit Board of Directors 

Julie Timm, Chief Executive Officer 
Ann McNeil, Chief Government & Community Relations Officer 
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